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Greetings in the mighty name of Jesus. When looking at King David's valiant exploits, many times
he wisely inquired of the Lord asking "Shall I go?" What confidence it brings when we hear the
Lord respond in the affirmative! 2024 has been a tremendous year of "Go" for southern Africa. 
 
In March, Elder and Sister Riggen came for an extended time here in South Africa. We hosted
three conferences in the span of two weeks. The first was in the northwest and was the result of
the conference we had in Johannesburg in 2023. The second was in the country of Eswatini
where we have a great representation of good men laboring. Finally, we hosted the last one in
Johannesburg at the site of our new headquarters location. From those meetings over 50 people
responded to the gospel and were baptized in the name of Jesus. 

During one meeting a political leader who had a hearing problem came up to the window outside
of the meeting hall so that he could better hear. God responded to his hunger and caused a large
tumor to fall out of his ear while he was listening and healed him instantly. God is still sending
His Word to heal!
 
The Harvest is Plenteous!!! God, send laborers. 
 
God Bless,
The Stewart Family

Africa was privileged to have Evangelist
Rusty Stephenson and his wife Sister

Chelsea from Tulsa, OK here with us in
South Africa. God used them mightily and

each of the churches they ministered in were
strengthened. The office of an evangelist is
vital in the mission field and we are grateful

they came and blessed the work here. 

The search for a new headquarters
property in Johannesburg has been

underway for two years. We are
excited to announce that the

purchase of our new facility is
complete. This is a tremendous
milestone for the work here and

would not be possible without you!
 

Our labors here necessitate a permanent
residence status. We have been working

diligently through a local firm to get
approval for our family. This process has

been fraught with delays due to
numerous reasons outside of our control.

Please pray for our residency
applications.
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